August 2011

Dear Members of the Harp Society,
 
I congratulate all participants in our 3rd biennial Scholarship Auditions.   The Toronto Harp Society is proud of you, your talent and your hard work.  Honoured winners are invited to perform during our Annual General Meeting.   Winners please RSVP, as soon as possible, that you will perform on Sept 17th, 2011 so your name and piece will appear in the program.
 
The winners are: 
Grade 6 Lever Harp: Ellia Davis
Grade 8 Lever Harp: Honourable Mention- Steven Chuo 
Grade 6 Pedal Harp: Brittlyn Ziegenhagel
Grade 8 Pedal Harp: Kathy Miao
Grade 10 Pedal Harp: Gwendolyn Hodgson
                                        Nicole Lancaster
                                        Rosemary Soenen
There were no competitors in grade 9 category or in ARCT.  
The Judy Loman Award was presented to Brittlyn Ziegenhagel.
 
Appreciation and thanks go to Rai Rassmussen for her generous donation to the Harp Society. Rai participated in our Adult Category which is granted jurors’ comments.  Donations to our Society help us maintain our commitment to Scholarships for our young harpists.   Thank you Judy Loman, co-juror, for both your time and expertise. Janice Lindskoog, your perseverance in organizing all details contributed immensely to the success of these auditions. It was all worth it, Janice!  Our secretary-treasurer, Jane Millar wrote the cheques, signed certificates to wrap up our event.  Thanks to our volunteers whose help at moving harps and attending to the jurors needs was indispensable.
 
Regrettably there is no winner in our first ever Composition Competition.  We will solicit more entries and anticipate better results next year.  Hearty thanks to our renowned composition jurors: Composer Glenn Buhr,  Harpist Erica Goodman and Harpist Judy Loman.
 
We are now 3 weeks away from Students ‘Concert and the AGM. 
On September 17th this year’s winners of the Scholarship Auditions occurs at the Armour Heights Presbyterian Church on Wilson Ave (east of Avenue Rd.)at 2:00 PM.    We invite all members, teachers, students, families and friends to attend the concert.  Admission is free, so we ask everyone to open their heart strings and donate generously to cover the expense of the programs, the Hall and refreshments.  All concert attendees are invited to attend the AGM. Tickets for Alice Giles’s October concert will be for sale.
 
To wrap up the summer, I wish all of us have had a very nice time including meeting our spiritual and technical challenges.  Hope to see everyone at our September event.
 
Salted wrote: “Non-legato and legato is the characteristic sound of the harp- just in between both”
  
Best wishes,
             Vera Stern,
                       President
